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School App / FaceBook/ School Website 
 Glenholme School has a FaceBook 

page for you to view any information and 
regular updates on any sporting and 
extra curricular events happening. 

 Our School App is now live!!. Search for 
‘Glenholme’ in your App or Play store 
and download. 

 Glenholme School has a website;    
www.glenholme.school.nz 

The School Newsletter will be accessed via 
these three forms in Term Two. Starting 
Term Two the paper copy of the school 
newsletter will no longer be sent home on 
Thursdays and will be available on-line 
instead. 

 

 

Parking 

Please be mindful of the safety of the students when you are 
driving to school.  

A reminder to parents and caregivers who are dropping off or 
picking up children you need to park on the road on either 
Miller Street or Ranolf Street.   

Please also use the pedestrian crossing when you are 
crossing the road, this is a good example to the children. 

The car park in the school grounds is for Staff parking. 

School Values 

Achievement  

Achievement in 

Learning 

Respect 

I am caring  

and considerate 

Responsibility 

I make sensible 

choices 

Honesty 

I tell the truth 

Pride 

I do my best 

 

 

Absences or 
Changes of 

Contact Details 

 

Office phone 
number:  

348-1489  
or you can 

text on  
0212455214. 

 



PRINCIPALS AWARDS 
Parents and whanau of students recognised for the Principal Award last week are 
welcome to attend the School Assembly at 9.15am on Monday 3rd April to see 
your child receive their acknowledgement.  

 
Head Lice 

Headlice is a common yet unfortunate ailment for children; however left untreated 
it can cause huge concerns for the child, parents, class and the school. 

Glenholme School would appreciate if all parents/caregivers would check your 
child’s hair and if necessary take appropriate steps to treat any headlice. 

If your child has headlice please do not send them back to school until they have 
been treated.  Untreated children may be referred to the Public Health Nurse to 
avoid continual re-infestation of class members. 

Please report any new cases to your child’s teacher, as we will endeavor to notify 
parents. 

Please be vigilant and remember we need  parents to be pro-active for at least 
two weeks to break the headlice life cycle. 

 

Winter Sports Teams 

 In 2017 all students playing winter sports (Miniball, Netball and Hockey) will 
have sports fees of $25.00.  

 The $25.00 includes the sports association fee and the school 
representative uniform.  

 The school will subsidize the remaining amount for all sports teams.  

 For some students this is a subsidy of $5.00 and for others $50.00.  

 The school would like to make all sports obtainable to our students and 
therefore has committed to paying the rest of the team costs. 

 

Naming School Uniform 

Parents please check that your child's name is visible on their school uniform. We 
have noted that recent school uniform items that have been in the lost property 
have been named but now the name is unreadable. Over a period or time the ink 
has slowly washed off and is now impossible to decipher.  

 
Pukehangi/ Pukeroa / Tihi-o-tonga Kapa Haka Roopu 

Practices will start in Week 2 of Term 2. Wednesday lunchtime practice.  
Students will need to commit to the lunchtime practice to remain in the roopu. 
Contact Whaea Kelly, or Whaea Mercia if you would like any further information 
regarding Kapa Haka. 
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Classroom Blog Address 

Individual student Learning Portfolios are accessible via the classroom blogs. 

 

Learning assessments will be posted in real time, demonstrating the learning taking place instantly rather than 5-6 months 

later.  

Students in partnership with teachers will post assessment tasks that will include student voice, self, peer and or teacher 

assessment. 

Parents and whanau are welcome to access blogs in the classroom, anytime. 

 

Free Health Care for Glenholme School Students 

 There is a free nurse available for Glenholme School children who have sore 
throats or skin infections like school sores, nits and scabies.  

 The nurse will be available from 10.15 am—11am on Wednesdays at 
Glenholme  School. It is free to see the nurse and medicine will be 
provided.  

 There is a new nurse service to prevent rheumatic fever in our school. 
Rheumatic Fever damages children’s hearts.  

 Children and young people aged between 4 and 19 with sore throats or skin 
infections can also use the free clinic - to see the nurse, please go to 
Western Heights Health Centre in the afternoon between 3 and 6 pm 
Monday to Thursday or 3pm to 5 pm Friday, or call 3470565, txt 
0224847628  (022 4throat). 

 It is free to see the nurse and medicine will be provided. Children seen by 
the nurse stay registered with their usual GP.   

 Please get sore throats treated and protect children’s hearts. 

Blog Address 

a1glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

a2glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

a3glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

a5glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

a6glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

b1glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

b2glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

b3glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

b5glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

b6glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

c6glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

c7glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

c8glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 

c9glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz 



Glenholme School 
 

149 Ranolf Street 
Rotorua 

Ph: 07 3481489 
 

Email:  
office@glenholme.school.nz 

Website: 
www.glenholme.school.nz 

Coming School Events 
31st March  Firewise Programme for Pukeroa and 

   Pukehangi 

3rd April  School Assembly 9.15am 

   C9 Museum Trip 

4th April  C8 Museum Trip 

   C6 Museum Trip 

5th April  Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—8pm 

   B6 Museum Trip 

6th April  Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—8pm  

7th April  C7 Museum Trip 

   A6 Museum Trip 

13th April  School Assembly 9.15am 

   End of Term One 

14th April   Good Friday  

1st May  Term Two starts 

31st May  Central BOP Rippa Competition 

2nd June  Teacher Only Day 

7th June  School Cross Country 

9th June  Postponement Day for School Cross    

   Country 

14th June  BOP Rippa Comp 

15th June  Team Sports Photos 

20th June  Inter-School Cross Country 

“Go for it” 

149 Ranolf Street, 

Glenholme 

 Open 8.30—3.30pm 

 School terms only 

 Meals provided 

 2—5 years old 

 Transition to school. 

eBabies Manager:   

Ann Brell 

Ph/Txt  

021 023 683 24 

Board of Trustees 2017 

Donna Burns     Nancy Macfarlane     Shari Brell      Angie Brierley     Chris Allibone         Julie Avery 


